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THE SEABROOK ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF
SEABROOK MET ON THURSDAY, MAY 9, 2019 AT 7:00 P.M. IN THE SEABROOK CITY
HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS, 1700 FIRST STREET, SEABROOK, TEXAS TO
CONSIDER, AND IF APPROPRIATE, TAKE ACTION WITH RESPECT TO THE AGENDA

ITEMS LISTED BELOW.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

PAUL R. DUNPHEY CHAIRMAN

TERRY CHAPMAN VICE-CHAIR

KEVIN FERGUSON TREASURER

ERNIE DAVIS (exc. absence) SECRETARY

THOMAS KOLUPSKI MAYOR

GARY BELL MEMBER

JEFF LARSON COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVE

ALSO PRESENT WERE:

GAYLE COOK CITY MANAGER

STEVE WEATHERED CITY/EDC ATTORNEY

PAUL CHAVEZ DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
PAT PATEL EDC ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT

EDC Chairman Paul Dunphey called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and declared that a
quorum was present.

1.0

2.1

PUBLIC COMMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sue Ruthstrom, at 1501 Main Street and owner of Clay Cat Studio — requested to the
Board for the allowance of food trucks in Seabrook. Her new business Clay Cat Studio is
scheduled to be open soon in a few months and she stated that they would like to offer
their patrons lunch once a week supplied by a food truck. She proposed the idea that they
would supply off-street parking for the food truck as well as bathroom facilities for
consumers. She stated that they have 150ft of covered porch for dining and have been
offered overflow parking from across the street on Meyer. As the business owner, she
also proposed she would sell tickets at a flat rate to consumers for lunch. She stated that
Clay Cat Studio would be responsible for paying sales tax and paying the food truck for
their services.

PRESENTATIONS

EDC Director's report on economic development activities for April 2019.

e Seabrook directional signs have been relocated

e Business Morning Brew was held on April 17. Received important feedback from our
business & real estate community regarding highway 146 expansion

e Follow up with prospects: ER group looking to do urgent care facility, different
restaurants are looking into the area, Barbeque restaurant looking to open soon on the
north side









